Planning Board Members Resign
The Board stated that a letter of resignation has been received from the members of the Planning Board. Alderman Giduz read a short statement of facts in the matter, and moved that the resignation be accepted, with regret, by the Board of Alderman, seconded by Alderman Walters, and passed.

Committee Reports:

Cemetery - 6ommittee Chairman Strowd asked that an early meeting be arranged.

Streets - Chairman Robinson stated that the committee recommends that School Lane be paved from Church Street to School Building; that a traffic light be put at E. Boundary and Franklin Streets. He also stated that C. B. Cummings of Whitaker Street will pay for curb and gutter if the Town will install it there; that Church Street has bad holes and the edge is breaking; that it could be patched. Alderman Robinson stated that he will circulate a petition in hopes of getting curb and gutter work done.

Recommendation of Street Committee - That shrubbery be cut at the following locations: Hillsboro & Rosemary, Rosemary & Boundary, Greenwood & Old Mill Road, and Brookside Street and Sycamore Street.

Finance - Chairman Wager moved that the Town send the annual membership amount of \$100.00 from Contingency Fund to the N.C. Symphony Society, seconded by Alderman Giduz, and passed.

Recreation Chairman Walters asked about costs of repairs at the Roberson Street Community Center. Town Manager stated he will present at the next meeting.

Alderman Giduz inquired as to the coordination of Street Lights and the Walk Sign at Columbia and Franklin Streets, also that consideration should be given to condition of Ridgewood Lane.

Mayor McClamroch set Friday, June 30th at 4:30 P.M. o'clock as a meeting time to consider appointments for members of the Planning Board.

There being no further business to be considered at this time, the meeting was adjourned at 9:04 P.M.

Many honejay Town Clerk

June 27, 1961

MINUTES

Board of Aldermen

Town of Chapel Hill, N.C.

The Board of Aldermen met at a Special Called Meeting in the Town Hall on June 30, 1961, at 4:30 P.M. with the following present: Mayor McClamroch; Aldermen Robinson, Giduz, Strowd, Walters, Wager and Page; Town Manager Rose.

Mr. P. E. Parrow appeared before the Board appealing for a more equitable representation on the Planning Board. He stated that he objects to the Aldermen ruling on recommendations of the Planning Board. The Board advised Mr. Parrow that the present setup is prescribed by State Statutes.

Alderman Walters moved that the following five persons be appointed to the Planning Board:

 Stuart Chapin
 1961 - 1962
 Frederic Cleaveland
 1961 - 1965

 John Wettach
 1961 - 1963
 R. D. Smith
 1961 - 1966

Whid Powell 1961 - 1964

seconded by Alderman Wager, and unanimously passed.

The Board stated that an official letter accepting the resignation of the Planning Board, would be mailed to each of its members; that the next meeting of the Planning Board would be on July 5.

Adjournment - 5 P.M.

June 20, 1961